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(Article by Melinda Morales)  This month we are pleased to showcase 
MCT Member Robert Tetreaultôs 2015 Mustang GT.  This monthôs 
Mustang comes with a Premium Pack, is Oxford White, has a 5.0 Coy-
ote Engine and 6 Speed Manual.  Robert bought his Mustang in June of 
2015. The day he purchased her, he wasnôt actually in the market to buy 
a new vehicle. As it happened, Robertôs fiance asked him to have her oil 
changed on her Explorer while she was getting a tattoo near by.  While 
the truck was being serviced, Robert happened to walk into the show-
room and saw a Race Red Mustang 5.0 sitting there. He sat in the driv-
ers seat and instantly fell in love with it.  The salesperson came up and 
asked Robert if he liked the Mustang. Robert told him that he had al-
ways wanted one but he wasnôt sure if he could actually afford it, seeing 
that the sticker price was over $45,000. So, just for the heck of it, Robert 
decided to have him run the numbers on a trade in for the vehicle that  
he had. With the offer that they gave him for his car, he was sold and 
took possession of his first Mustang that day.  She was brand new with 
only 25 miles on the odometer. 

Robert has always loved the Mustang, ever since his mom had a ô68 
Mustang of her own.  Robert heard about MCT through Facebook and 
by looking online for local clubs and groups.  He also got to know MCT 
by participating in one of our Bill Currie Ford car shows.  Robert was 
looking to be part of a club that is surrounded by positive and funny 
people.   (Continued on page 15)... 

Mustang of the Month: 
Robert Tetreaultõs 2015 Mustang GT 
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Up Front  

A Note from your Editor... 
 Happy August everyone! 
 
Itôs hot outside.  So to save the sanity of my staff é 
and me too é this monthôs Newsletter has gone to 
the beach.  At least with all the sand thrown around 
it has kept the temperature down in the news room.  
Luckily, pictures of our Mustang of the Month were 
taken on the beach.  I was also able to locate pic-
tures of classic Mustangs at the beach.  Donôt you 
love it when a theme comes together? 
 
On another note, with summer upon us I know that 
many of you are out enjoying vacations.  I happen to 
know that some of you are enjoying your vacations 
from the seat of your Mustang, so we would love to 
have you share your story.  This month, our Presi-
dent took a trip to California and met up with some 
of his Mustang friends, so he graciously agreed to 
share some memories of his trip.  Iôm also looking 
for members who can be featured in our regular 
Mustang of the Month article or Member Spotlight 
article.  If Iôve already reached out to you, get those 
questionnaires filled out and returned.  If I havenôt 
reached out yet, contact me and we can make ar-
rangements!  Trust me, you have a story that is wait-
ing to be told!  And Iôm listening é - Melinda 

Phil Collie 

Paul Strausbaugh 
(Facebook) 

Paul Hiley 

Robbie Polo  
(Cruise Director) 

Brandon Pacifica 
(Facebook) 

Rusty Gillis 

Joyce Bendishaw (PP) 

Mark Morley (PP) 

Chris Meyer (PP) 

Phil Bendishaw  
(Car Show Chairman) 
Bob Perry 

Lucy Carroll 

Jim Carroll 

Board Members... 

Not a member? Thinking of applying for 

membership?  Ownership of a Mustang is not 

required, just an enthusiasm for the model.  

Go to  http://www.mustangcluboftampa.com/membership/   

Or  e-mail the Membership Director 

membership@mustangcluboftampa.com 

 Facebook Friends of the MCT is now up to:      

2,227!    

Make sure you check us out on Facebook!  Many 

thanks to Paul Strausbaugh for 

keeping the clubôs Facebook page 

up to date and interesting.    

Officers... 
President ééé..ééé  Frank Morales 

Executive VP ééé..ééé  Frank Cossota (PP) 

Treasurer ééé..ééé  Kevin Riley (PP) 

Secretary ééé..ééé  Mary Lou McCarty 

Membership ééé..ééé  Harry DePeppe 

Newsletter ééé..ééé  Melinda Morales 

Webmaster ééé..ééé  Scott Englert  
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Thanks to our  

Club Leaders! 
PP = Past President 

The Pony Express  
Melinda Morales, Editor 

(Email: newsletter@mustangcluboftampa.com) 
 

Newsletter Staff: 

Lupe Minuteééé. Lifestyle Reporter 

Rumer Millsééé.. Investigative Reporter 

Sally Ride...ééé.. Traveling Reporter 

Paige Turner..éé.. Reporter At Large 

Rusty Sparkséé... Staff Mechanic 

Ada Sageééééé Staff Philosopher 

Thanks to our contributors this month:   

Frank Morales, Harry DePeppe, Rusty Gillis,   
And Robert Tetreault 

 

 
 

(Note: Melinda writes under multiple pen names) 

http://www.mustangcluboftampa.com/membership/
mailto:membership@mustangcluboftampa.com
http://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/123164227818/


Presidentõs Message ... 
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Hi MCT Members and Friends,   

Hi friends and members of the 
Mustang Club of Tampa.  I 
hope you all had a wonderful 
and memorable 4th of July with 
your family and friends.  As I 
start this monthôs message I 
would like to thank all the 
members and friends that attend 
our General Meetings and activities.  Talking about 
our General Meetings, we are trying to have a Guest 
Speaker at all our monthly General Meetings who can 
share with us their experience in the automobile indus-
try.  Every Mustang enthusiast has a story to tell.  This 
month we had Rusty Gillis from Gillis Performance 
Restoration.  Rusty shared with us how he got started 
in racing, his family history in the automotive industry 
and the ups and downs of racing.  He shared with us 
some great pictures of his early days in racing Mus-
tangs, and the different paint schemes for his cars.  His 
racing experience and hands on work lead him to open 
a restoration shop.  Rusty has restored many MCT 
members Mustangs.  Today those Mustangs are show 
winners and have even been featured in magazines.  
Thank you, Rusty, for the wonderful and informative 
presentation.  Next month our Guest Speaker will be 
David Byers.  David is an MCT member and will be 
sharing with us his experience in drag racing.  All the 
doôs and donôts and all the questions people often ask.   

As for upcoming events, Robbie Polo has put together 
another activity for MCT, ñHot Shots and Mustangs.ò  
Youôre invited to join fellow MCT members for a fun 
day of marksmanship and Mustangs on Saturday, Au-
gust 12th.  Weôll begin with some shooting practice, 
then we will cruise in our Mustangs to the Wing 
House for lunch.  Please look at the flier for additional 
details and donôt forget to RSVP to Robbie.  Hope to 
see you there. 

If that isnôt enough, Robbie is also put-
ting together a tour of Rusty Gillisô 
shop, Gillis Restoration for Sunday, 
August 27th.  At our MCT meeting 
Rusty shared pictures of cars that he is 
current restoring, now weôll have the 
opportunity to see his quality work-
manship closeup.  Weôll have a flier 
with additional information shortly but 
mark your calendars.  Again, I would 

like to thank Robbie Polo, MCT Cruise Director, for 
organizing these events for MCT.   Thanks Robbie for 
your support.  Members, if you have an idea for an 
MCT event please share it with Robbie or one of the 
Board of Directors.  Weôre always looking for ways to 
make our Club more active.  Better yet, letôs not put 
all the burden on Robbie.  If you can take the lead in 
organizing an event, in coordination with Robbie, that 
would be awesome.  Again, this is a team effort.   

As for our next car show, Phil Bendishaw, MCT Car 
Show Chairman, is still finalizing some of the details 
for the 36th Mustang, Shelby & Ford Roundup for Sat-
urday, November 3th.   The showôs charity will be in 
support of Veterans, as Veterans Day is on November 
11th.  So, please mark this date on your calendars as it 
promises to be a great event full of activities and fun 
for all, while giving back to our Veterans.  

In closing, I would like to encourage all of you to at-
tend our General Meetings or activities to show your 
support for our Club.  Special thanks to the Officers 
and the Board of Directors for their hard work in mak-
ing MCT a successful Club.  Also, please read your 
monthly MCT Newsletters.  They are very informative 
and fun to read.  Well, thatôs it for now.  Thanks for 
your help and support. 

Best regards, 

Frank Morales, MCT President 
president@mustangcluboftampa.com 

Up Front  

I love womenôs lib.  Last week I was speeding down the 
road in my Mustang when a police officer pulled me 
over.  As the police officer approached I noted that she 

was female, and a fellow blond.  She asked to see my driverôs license so I dug 
through my purse until I realized I had left my wallet at home.  So I found my 
small mirror and handed it to her.  ñHere it is,ò I said with a smile.  She studied it 
for a moment and then handed it back saying, ñOkay, you can go.  I didnôt realize 
you were a cop too.ò  And on I drove é  

Ride with Me... 
By Sally Ride, Travelling Reporter 

mailto:president@mustangcluboftampa.com
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MCT News  

John & Leisha Pica  ó17 Mustang GT/CS 

Mark Jensen & Cathy Limone ó15 Mustang Coupe 

James & Cherie Ventola ó11 GT Convertible 

Josue & Tracy Cabrera  ó69 Mach1 

Phil Sillers & Lynda Warsaw  ó12 Mustang Coupe 

Rob & Diane Edwards       ó07 Shelby & ó99  
    35th Anniv. Mustang 

Rick & Jeanne Hector            ó94 SVT Cobra Pace Car 

Steve & Lynn Travis  ó65 Mustang Coupe 

Our total membership 
is 140 families, 
234 members!  

Welcome to Our  

Newest MCT Members... 

Welcome to our newest club members!  We look forward to having you join 
us at our next club meeting or event!  

Jeff & Lolita Hoffman ó01 SVT Cobra 

Christopher & Eileen Hicks ó17 Shelby GT350 

Gaston Garces & Ashley Bass ó10 Mustang 

Steven Beyer   ó10 Mustang Convt. 

John & Mary Butler  ó96 GT Convertible 

Brian & Michele Lumadue ó17 GT350 Shelby 

Ron & Kim Cantrell  ó17 Mustang Coupe 

Art & Debbie Dahlbert ó17 GT Convertible 

Mike Jackson &   ó09 GT Convertible 
Kevin Mulrennan 

MCT members looking to Buy, Sell, or Trade can 
post items here.  Our newsletter reaches all our 
members, sponsors and several other   Mustang 

Clubs.  E-mail your photo & info to:             

newsletter@mustangcluboftampa.com 

Buy, Sell, Trade é Here! 
FOR MCT MEMBERS 

For SaleðMCT member Christopher Sloan has 

an AEM cold air intake for a 2015- 2017 Mustang 
EcoBoost for sale.  He is asking $150 o.b.o. These 
sell for $275 brand new. This setup was on his car 
for just under a year with approximately 8k miles on 
the item. All pieces still appear brand new and are 
still in the original box with the installation instruc-
tions. A picture of the intake on his car is shown 
here.  Contact the Editor if you are interested. 

Fun Factsé 
The Mustang was one of the hottest new cars in history. Buyers swarmed dealerships to buy new cars. How-
ever, many of the stories that Ford passed out in 1964 to the press surrounding the Mustang's introduction are 
quite difficult to believe. Have you heard the one about the man in Arlington, Texas, who slept in a '64İ Mus-
tang until his check cleared the next morning, fearing someone else would get the car? Who was the guy? 
Where is he now? Does anyone have any leads?  Then there's the story about the truck driver in San Francisco. 
Apparently thrown into a trance by the sight of the Mustang, he could not take his eyes away, and drove his 
truck straight through the showroom window. Surely, there is an old police report on that one...or is there? 

mailto:newsletter@mustangcluboftampa.com


Highlights  

The Pony Express Page 5 

Ford Brings Electronic Line-Lock, Burnouts  

to All 2018 Mustangs 

(From the Internet) Burnout fans behold, things are 
about to get a little smokier. All 2018 Ford Mustangs, 
available in the fall of 2017, will feature an electronic 
line-lock feature, previously only available on the V8-
powered Ford Mustang GT. This feature is for track-
use only, but it is as useful for the race track as it is 
cool! 

An electronic line-lock is primarily used by drag rac-
ers as a tool to do a burnout which warms up their 
tires before pulling to the starting line. Warmer tires 
mean better traction, and letôs face it, burnouts on the 
race track are cool. 

Electronic line-lock makes doing burnouts on the 
track in your 2018 Ford Mustang easier than ever be-
fore. All you have to do is take the wheel-mounted 
thumb switches, press a couple of buttons to open up 
the Track AppÈ and select the feature. Once electronic 
line-lock is activated, the system automatically builds 
pressure in the front brakes. After that, one more but-

ton press holds the pressure for up to 15 seconds 
while you gun the throttle and spin the rear tires. 

ñBurnouts just never get old, no matter how old you 
are and how many times youôve done them,ò said 
Vaughn Gittin Jr., Formula Drift Champion. ñWho 
would have thought that we would see an EcoBoostÈ 
Mustang producing 15 seconds of fury like this?ò 

And to show how fun and easy it is to get the tires 
smoking in the 2018 Ford Mustang on a track, we 
sent Vaughn Gitting Jr. out to California. His video 
shows how electronic line-lock works and the reac-
tion of people who got to give it a try.  The video can 
be viewed on U-Tube. 

Thereôs just something about the roaring engine, the 
squealing tires and the thick white smoke that makes 
burnouts fun for just about everyone. Itôs like a shot 
of automotive espresso that brings a smile to your 
face. 

 You know what else is pretty cool? The 12-inch LCD 
instrument cluster available on select Ford Mustang 
models. With one of these displays, youôll notice a 
tire animation pop up when the electronic line-lock is 
engaged. 

I hate mosquitoes.  I mean, I know I am delicious,  
but I don�·t give out free samples! ñAda Sage, Staff Philosopher 

I was recently thinking how much fun it would be 
to put together a MCT Calendar.  Us Mustang La-
dies could all take turns posing with Mustangs for 
each month of the year, then each one of our Mus-

tang Men could proudly display this calendar in their Garage.  And isnôt this the perfect time to take those 
pictures?  Itôs just so hot out and we are all running around in skimpy outfits and bathing suits anyway ...  
Unfortunately, I ran into a bit of a setback when I realized my summer body would have to be postponed 
for another year.  Then I realized we could just take pictures of the best parts of us.  Maryôs ankles sticking 
out from under the car, Karenôs shoulders peeping over the top of the door, Heatherôs head reclining back 
on the passenger seat, soaking up the sun.  A nose peaking around the hood of the car, a ponytail flying 
loose from the trunk of the car é Yes, I think Iôm on to something é the sum of all the parts equals great 
Mustang Ladies!    Now I just need to line them up é oh Ladies!! 

The Mustang Ladies Corner 
By Lupe Minute, Lifestyle Reporter 

https://www.ford.com/cars/mustang/2018/

